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Operator:
Good afternoon, ladies and gentlemen.  Welcome to Getting Involved with AACT and ChemClubs Webinar.  I would like to introduce your host, Adam Boyd, the Program Director for AACT program.  Adam?

Adam Boyd:
Thanks very much.  Hello, everybody.  Thanks for giving me a few minutes to tell you a little more about two great programs, AACT and ChemClubs.  As the operator mentioned, my name is Adam Boyd.  I'm the Program Director for this new initiative, and so I'd just like to go through and tell you a little bit more about AACT and how you can get involved with it and also about ChemClubs.  

So as I just mentioned a couple of things: I want to give you a little background about AACT just in terms of what it is, and then also how you can get plugged into it.  I'll also do the same thing with ChemClubs just briefly, and then finally have plenty of time to answer any questions that you might have at the end of the presentation.  

So, what is AACT?  Well, some of you might know, but I thought it would be good to just take a few minutes to unpack it a little bit more and tell you more about it.  It’s a membership organization that's open to anybody with an interest in chemistry education, but primarily serving K-12 teachers.  So, when I say it's open to anyone, what I mean is there aren't any membership requirements to join.  You can be a teacher.  You cannot be a teacher.  Everybody is open to participate in this really, and can be a member.  

One tricky thing about it or something that maybe is a little more difficult to understand is that AACT members aren't ACS members by default and vice versa.  So, ACS members aren't automatically AACT members.  Although even at this point the program has been up and running for just a couple of weeks actually, we already have several people who hold dual memberships and we certainly expect that to continue.  

Then the last little note I wanted to add here is just that eventually AACT will have a Governing Board as a means of giving voice to its members.  But as you know, it will still be an ACS program run by ACS staff like myself, and as such it still falls under the purview of the ACS Board of Directors.  

So, there are three big goals for AACT that I just wanted to touch on a little bit, and so the first goal is Resources.  We spent quite a bit of time doing research about AACT before ACS ever thought of launching it, and so there were surveys that were sent around to pretty much every chemistry teacher that we could possibly get in touch with.  In one instance it was 18,000 teachers and then we did several focus groups and several other subsequent surveys, but the one thing that we heard over and over again is that what teachers could really use more of are great chemistry teaching resources; and not only resources generally, but resources more specifically that suit their needs, that they know are trusted, that actually teach the things they're supposed to teach, and that are safe to use in their classrooms.  So, that's the first goal of AACT is to provide those resources.  

The second is Networking.  So, the idea here is—again, we heard overwhelmingly from teachers that they often feel isolated as a teacher of chemistry, and that might be because they were the only chemistry teacher in their school.  Sometimes they may be the only person with a chemistry background even in their district or something like that.  So, it's not very easy for them to make connections with other teachers or to ask them about strategies that they might have for teaching a particular topic.  What we're hoping is that through AACT we can give a mechanism by which somebody who has three years of experience teaching chemistry at the high school level in Maine can reach out to somebody who is maybe just getting started in a chemistry classroom in Louisiana or something like that, and really help to make those connections.  


Then the last goal of AACT is to Disseminate Teaching and Learning Practices.  This is really about sort of what works in the classroom.  For example, what's the best way of teaching stoichiometry to a group of 10th graders at the high school level; or what's the best particular way that a teacher has found to teach bond or valence bond theory or something like that.  We’re hoping that through various mechanisms we can really help all of the members of AACT out and the chemical education community at large by helping to share what actually is working in the chemistry classroom.  

There are three member benefits and these map pretty exactly back those goals that I just outlined.  So, the first of them is resources, and so as a member of AACT there's a few things you're going to get.  You're going to get an online periodical, Chemistry Solutions.  So right now, it's online-only but it's a place where people can come and publish ideas about what is working for them in a K-12 classroom as it pertains to teaching chemistry.  The idea that it's very practical in terms of exactly how do I implement this.  I'll talk a little bit more about that in a moment.  

Another big thing is multimedia, and I think this is a pretty big one because as we've talked to teachers and have worked with them in the past.  We know that they are wonderful at creating lesson plans and all kinds of other materials to really support their students in the classroom; but sometimes, or maybe often times, they don't have the resources they need or maybe the expertise to put together multimedia to really teach to some of those tricky principles in chemistry.  So, multimedia is another thing—and by that I mean animations, video simulations, things along those lines that we can offer to teachers to really help supplement their instruction.  

Another thing that members of AACT will receive is a subscription to ChemMatters Magazine.  Many of you may already be familiar with this, but this is a magazine that's published here in the ACS Education Division.  It’s published four times each year and really takes apart chemistry on the everyday level and talks about how chemistry is applicable to your daily life.  So, you'll get a subscription to that.


I'm going to mention this again in a moment, but the idea is that between the AACT online periodical and ChemMatters, members of AACT will receive a publication every month. First they would have access to a new edition of the AACT online periodical; then they would get their subscription to ChemMatters; and so on throughout the year, but every month they would get something new.  

Then the last thing under Resources is just lesson plans.  I mentioned that already, but one thing that we have done so far through the AACT website is that we've collected lesson plans from teachers from all around the country who've said, "You know, this is the best way that I know how to teach this particular topic."  We’re compiling all of those, but the goal of providing a one-stop shop if you come to this website is that you'll be able to find all kinds of resources that you can use and that you know are trusted and safe, and teach to the principles of chemistry that you need to teach to.  

Okay.  So, the next thing is Networking.  This, again, is a big issue.  This is going to be ongoing over time.  We're going to add increasingly more ways of starting this dialogue between teachers, and also between teachers and members of the ACS Education community at-large.  For right now, a couple of things that you can do are including Q&A about different techniques or maybe trading ideas on a particular topic on the website or something like that.  

The last thing is Professional Development, and that gets back to those teaching and learning practices that I was mentioning a moment ago.  Already we've had three webinars that have been really well received, and we're going to continue to offer those for AACT members going forward.  Several a month, but probably at least one every week in which teachers will be able to use their attendance towards continuing education units, which they need to keep their licenses throughout, current in their respective state.  


Then we're also working towards implementing a mentoring program for chemistry teachers where somebody who has lots of experience can be paired up with somebody maybe whose just coming into the classroom.  

All right.  So, you get all of the member benefits for $50.  The idea here is that if you are a K-12 teacher of chemistry, you can join AACT for the rate of $50. I also want to mention that there are no membership requirements, so if you are interested in joining AACT you don't have to be a teacher; you could be somebody who's a professor or works in industry or anything like that.  Again, the rate for you would be $50 per year.  

I also want to note, however, that if you are an undergraduate student or if you're a pre-service teacher who is going to eventually become a K-12 chemistry teacher, the rate for you would be $25.  We have really done a lot of work to try and make this as affordable as possible, and so we're hoping that this is a rate that is really going to entice people to join.  

All right.  So, here's just a little quick implementation schedule.  I don't want to get too much in the weeds here, but just to give you an idea of some of the things we've done.  As I mentioned, really we're just getting started here.  You can see on that top row there, it lists a couple of the meetings that we've been to.  This was kicked off at the Biennial Conference on Chemical Education in Michigan earlier this year, and then, of course, immediately after that with the ACS National meeting.  


Not every place that we're going to be sending resources is listed on here.  This is just a snapshot of a few of the places.  So, for example, later this year in November we'll be attending the CAST Conference which is a large conference for teachers in Texas.


I already touched on it a bit, but the website was sort of rolled out into two phases.  At first it was just really more about capturing registration for people who were interested in the beginning, but now we're rolling out our full website, We’re adding content to it all the time, and that's including things like the teaching resources that I mentioned, the multimedia, and things along those lines.  

Probably the other big thing to point out here is you know our membership and marketing drive is ongoing, and we're offering professional development as much as we can.  Our ultimate goal in terms of membership is to have 2,500 members just by the end of 2014.  

All right.  So, I mentioned about the AACT periodical and so I thought I'd just take a quick moment to kind of give more context around that and explain what it is just to give you a sense for it.  So, we had the September issue when the AACT website went live in September, and these are just a few of the articles that appear in that first issue.  

We had an editorial here just about announcing AACT and also talking about how we're going to support members.  We have these larger buckets, and so you'll see there's a Resource Features, Classroom Commentary, Tech Tips, and these are just high-level items that we feel like many of the articles from this periodical will fit into.  

So, for example, the Resource Features is intended to show how somebody is actually using something in their particular classroom.  There’s one that you can see here about formative assessment in high school chemistry.  There's another one about standards-based grading in the middle school classroom.  

Classroom commentary is exactly what it sounds like.  It's more of an op-ed piece, a chance for teachers to share their perspective about a high-level topic.  There was one about teaching chemistry in the elementary school classroom and what that looks like.  There was a really great article here about how to plan your year-long course and tips for doing that, which is just a wonderful article that applies not only to chemistry, but really I think would benefit almost anyone at many levels.  It's a really tremendous article.  

Then Tech Tips is just another category we have, and this is sort of how to use technology in your chemistry classroom.  So, one of the first articles we had was about how to use ChemMatters; and then more specifically, because ChemMatters is a benefit of being a member of AACT. Maybe not everybody realizes that in addition to getting the magazine, there's a teacher's guide that gets published with every issue that has a lot of resources and ideas on how you can use that issue to teach through various things that you need to accomplish in your classroom.  

Then we also had an article about ChemEd X which is another community that the Division of Chemical Education has been working to launch, and so we wanted to make sure that we were pointing folks in that direction as well.  

I won't spend too much time on these, but just to give a quick idea about it, this is just a snapshot of one of the multimedia items that we have on the AACT website now.  This depicts Mendeleev pondering how the Periodic Table goes together, and it's from a series that we're working on called Founders of Chemistry, each one looking at a prominent chemist at some point in history and talking about their contributions to chemistry.  

This is another series that we have called Sam Kean's Disappearing Spoon.  As many of you probably know, Sam Kean is a New York Times best-selling author and who has written a book about chemistry called The Disappearing Spoon.  In each one of these videos we look at a different element where he talks about either the history of the element or perhaps its application. This is a way of providing teachers with another asset that they can use in their classroom maybe as an engagement piece, maybe to extend student understanding, but always to support that idea of learning chemistry in a visual way.  

So, I mentioned Professional Development.  Just quickly wanted to mention a few of what we have offered.  Some of these are already done, so you can see the first one was on the 9th of September and that was Science and Cooking, which is actually a class that's offered at Harvard University.  We were lucky enough to have the preceptor for that class come and give a talk about how some of the topics that are covered in that class really can translate well into the classroom for teachers.  

We've done one on chemical safety for teachers, which is fantastic, and then just last week, in fact, we had one about teaching chemistry using PhET simulations and PhET simulations are fantastic.  Many of you maybe are familiar with them, but they're basically simulations that are very rigorously prepared and have been shown by research to really help students understand science a bit better.  We had both specialists and a classroom teacher who wears two hats to give what was a perfect talk about PhET and how she uses it in her chemistry classroom.  


You know, some of the other Professional Development opportunities that we have coming up will include a talk about the Connected Chemistry Curriculum, more focus on safety, and many others.  

Again, here's a couple of the other online community events that we have coming up.  I mentioned Sam already, Sam Kean.  We also did a Hang Out with him earlier this month just to give  teachers the opportunity to ask more about his experience.  By having an interesting background of being both a scientist and writer,  he demonstrated how teachers can encourage their students to sharpen both of their skills in those ways.  

Later this week, in fact, tomorrow, we're going to have a Hang Out with Kathy Kitzmann, who's the most recent Conant Award winner. I'm sure most of you know the Conant Award is the ACS National Award given to honor excellence in teaching high school chemistry.  

Later we're going to have a Hang Out with Nobel Laureate Roald Hoffman which we're really looking forward to, and I think it's going to be a really fun and interesting event.  

Okay.  So, I've talked about AACT, and hopefully that's some useful background in case you had questions about it or weren't really sure exactly what it was.  But I just wanted to give you some ways that you could get involved because that's really what we're hoping to do here.  First is that you can spread the word.  This is an easy one hopefully, but we would appreciate any help that you could provide in terms of going into your local areas and telling teachers that you think might be interested to go to www.teachchemistry.org where they can find more information about membership.


Also the thing I would say is if you want materials, I'm going to provide some contact information on the next slide.  We have flyers and other materials that we would be happy to send to you.  It's a means of getting in touch with more teachers.  

The second way that you could get involved is to become a charter member.  As I mentioned, this may not be what everybody wants to do, but there aren't any membership requirements and so this is really intended to be a community that primarily supports K-12 teachers.  We have already had many ACS members who work in industry or in higher education express interest in becoming a charter member and are getting in on the ground level.  So, that's another thing that you could do in the very beginning.  

The third item here is about sponsoring a local teacher, and this is something else that everybody could do.  You can go to www.teachchemistry.org/sponsor and this will provide you the instructions about how you would go about sponsoring membership for a teacher.  As I mentioned, the membership fee is $50 for teachers and the process that we have in place is you could defray some of that cost—80% of the cost—by giving them a sponsored membership.  Basically you would buy a card that would call for 80% of the cost, so $40 out of the $50, and then when the teacher has that card they'll call ACS Member Services.  When they join the AACT, it would just be $10 for them to join, which is a really discounted membership and we think would really entice a lot of people to join.  

You could be an individual who wants to sponsor a teacher.  We've definitely also heard from some local sections who are interested in possibly doing that, so we would love to have anybody who has an interest sponsor membership for AACT members.  

So, here are just some more contacts for more information.  Of course, you can contact me, but as I mentioned, the AACT website is www.teachchemistry.org, and then more specifically, the e-mail address that you can get all staff at is aact@acs.org.  You can also find us on social media and the handle there is AACTconnect.   You can also find us on Twitter, LinkedIn, and other social media platforms.  

All right.  So, I talked about AACT.  I also wanted to put just a very quick plug-in for ChemClubs, which is another great program run by the ACS Education Division.  ChemClubs is a program that will send free resources into the classroom.  People who participate in this, the club mentors, don't have to be ACS members or they don't have to be members of AACT, but they'll receive free resources throughout the year.  They give them ideas about things they could do after class with the students to engage their interest in chemistry.  So, the idea is that it's really helping to build a unique experience for their students in the classroom.  

There are a couple of things more specifically that they're really interested in getting involved with.  For example, often times clubs are looking for people who might be willing to give a guest lecture in their classrooms or maybe to their clubs, so that's something that maybe some of you would be interested in doing.  

Then they're really interested in the National Chemistry Week and the Chemists Celebrate Earth Day events.  If you can make connections with teachers involved in the programs—and I'll give you some contact information about that—I think they would really love to partner with local sections or in their areas to find ways that they can be involved and make the celebration even more special.  

So, for more information about how you can get involved with ChemClubs, you can contact staff and here's the URL that you would need which is www.acs.org/chemclub. Then here's the e-mail which is highschoolchemclubs (hschemclubs@acs.org).  There’s an S on that one which is different than the URL—but that's the e-mail to get in touch with staff who could help you partner with teachers or help to make some of those connections that I was mentioning a moment ago.  

All right.  So, at this point, I would be happy to open up the floor for questions.  I'm happy to answer any questions that I can.  Operator, if you can open it up for Q&A that would be great.

Operator:          
Ladies and gentlemen, if you have any questions at this time, please press the number one key.  Again, if you have any questions at this time, please press the number one key.  Our first question is going to come from Alvin Crumbliss.  Please go ahead.

Alvin Crumbliss:
Our section is in the North Carolina Local Section and is interested in sponsoring several members.  Our question is, if we sponsor membership for AACT, will we have access to a list serve of e-mail addresses so we can keep them informed about local section activities?  
Adam Boyd:
There's no mechanism set up for that to do it by default, but maybe what you might do is if you can—if you know the teacher that you want to sponsor—I mean, I think you're asking about the specific teacher your sponsoring, is that right?  
Alvin Crumbliss:
No.  What we're interested in doing is sponsoring a number of teachers, up to a hundred teachers.  
Adam Boyd:
Wow.  That’s great to hear.  I think we could—if you're asking, like, you want to sponsor a hundred teachers in your area and you want to make sure you have their contact information, I think that we can make that happen.  We would just have to get that information.  So basically, when they got their sponsorship card, they could call ACS Member Services and we could make sure that they were put in touch with the sponsoring party.  
Alvin Crumbliss:
Okay.  That's good.  Thank you.  
Adam Boyd:
Sure.  Thank you.

Operator:          
Our next question is going to come from Martha Dibblee.  Please go ahead.  
Martha Dibblee:
Yes.  Hello.  
Adam Boyd:
Hi.  
Martha Dibblee:
One of the negatives I see about this whole program is the fact that these high school teachers don't have a lot of extra money to join organizations, and I actually put into this chat column a comment which I'm going to read.  
Adam Boyd:
Okay.  
Martha Dibblee:
Do teachers themselves pay the fee or is this targeted towards schools and districts as a business plan?  It seems that the latter would be better—would better benefit both teachers and the ACS, and the reason I say this is because if ACS as a business model can use AACT as a public resource rather than just going to the teachers themselves, you might have much better luck getting these kinds of resources to the targets that you really want, which are the line teachers.  Now obviously, I am not a teacher.  I am farthest away from a teacher that I could ever be, but I do know that teachers in our organization, in our local section, have complained that it is expensive to join these things, it’s time costly to join these kinds of things, and unless—because, especially because of things like NGSS.

Adam Boyd:
Right.  
Martha Dibblee:
Do you know about NGSS?  
Adam Boyd:
Mm-hmm.

Martha Dibblee:
NGSS is a very horribly prescriptive group or procedure that teachers, science teachers, have to follow now, and it's really getting oppressive to many teachers.  So, if it's integrated with that, it would be beneficial, but having individual teachers buy this service, and especially when they can't participate in this webinar—you know they're in school—these kinds of things need to be off-time when they can do it at night or after school or whatever, or they have to be put online so that they can have these discussions among themselves. But the business plan thing I think is something that ACS really needs to look into because they could target school districts and schools and states and NSTA, and you know, there are lots of different organizations.  I don't know very many of them because I'm really not into that, but in just listening to what you're saying, it sounds like it's great but the teachers I know don't have time to do this kind of stuff.  

Adam Boyd:
Well, thank you very much.  
Martha Dibblee:
But that's my comment.  I have written it on the chat board and you can take it for what it's worth.  
Adam Boyd:
All right.  Well, thanks.  I think you raised a number of really good questions and made some really great observations, so I'll try to go through them if I can.  You mentioned about how we're trying to reach out to membership, and so definitely we want to do both.  There's no question that some teachers will be able to get sponsored maybe through their PTA or maybe through their district, and we're certainly open to making that happen as much as we can.  

We definitely understand that money is tight for teachers and so we tried the best that we could to keep the membership dues as low as possible.  That being said, we do understand that unfortunately not everybody will be able to afford it, and maybe they can't get the sponsorship from an ACS member or maybe they can't get the sponsorship from a PTA or something like that.  So, in those instances, we do recognize that in some cases the teachers will be the ones that are ultimately paying the bill, and so we're trying our best to provide as many resources as we possibly can so that it's as useful to them as possible.  


I think you mentioned—and I think it's a good point—that teachers are often overwhelmed.  They don't have a lot of time, and so what we're really trying to do is to give them a portal where they can go that'll hopefully save them time, because, you know, hey, if I go here, I'm going to find resources; I'm going to find opportunities that are really going to work for me; and then I'm not going to have to spend very much time looking around or wondering if I can trust them.  
Martha Dibblee:
Yes.  Have you matched this up with the NGSS
 criteria?  
Adam Boyd:
Yes.  That’s one that we're working on.  The next Generation Science Standards, or NGSS, are currently being adopted throughout the states.  I think there are 13 states that have adopted them at this point.  So, we're working on aligning lessons that we received to NGSS and also trying to find ways through webinars and through other things like that that we can help teachers navigate exactly how they take that apart in their states.  

You know, one challenge is that it's not accepted or it hasn't been accepted in every state yet, so we have to try to take it apart so that it helps the people to whom it applies, and then also give other kinds of support for other states that have different standards that they have to teach to.  
Martha Dibblee:
Yes.  Well, you might consider having a subcommittee who just focuses on the NGSS requirements.  
Adam Boyd:
Yes.  I think that's a great point.  I think definitely we want to do as much of that going forward as we can, and we're looking, like I said, to having some webinars.  I'm glad you mentioned also about the timing of events and making sure that they work for teachers. I think that's a really important point, and so for the most part this is kind of a special event that's in the middle of the day.  But for the most part, everything that we're doing is usually in the evening, usually 7 p.m. Eastern Standard Time, which we've found, through surveys and research, that it's the best time we can get everybody from all around the country.  So, of course, if you're on the East Coast it's 7 p.m.; it's a little bit earlier if you're in the West Coast, but we seem to have pretty good success with either 7 p.m. or 8 p.m. events, which is when we do most of the events for this.


Then, I think one other quick thing I wanted to mention is when somebody isn't able to attend something, we will put things online.  In fact, a complete transcript of today's webinar is going to get posted on the ACS website, and we can also post it on the AACT website so that everybody is able to take advantage of it when it's convenient for them.  
Martha Dibblee:
Good.  Okay.  Well, it sounds like it has potential.  
Adam Boyd:
Thank you very much.  
Operator:          
Our next question is going to come from JoAnna Hinton.  Please go ahead.  
JoAnna Hinton:
Hi.  

Adam Boyd:
Hi.

JoAnna Hinton:
I'm from the Toledo local section, and like the first caller, I’m very interested in sponsoring teachers—our section is, and the biggest hurdle we have is how we find the teachers in our local area without doing massive data mining.  
Adam Boyd:
Yes.  
JoAnna Hinton:
So, I'm like, okay, I know the chemistry teacher at my son's high school.  Yes.  That's an easy one.  But when you live in a Metropolitan area and there's so many high schools, any suggestions on how we might go about that?  
Adam Boyd:
Yes.  I think that's a great question.  First of all, thank you so much for being interested in possibly sponsoring memberships.  Yes.  I think there are a couple of things that we could do.  We,  here as staff, have access to mailing lists, and possibly I think what we're looking towards doing is trying to ascertain which local sections would possibly be interested in this and then maybe trying to pair those up so when we send out an e-mail blast maybe to as many teachers as we can get in touch with, you know in the thousands, we can try to match up where there's an interest in sponsoring and where somebody might be interested in having a sponsored membership.  

I mean, other ways of doing it are more organic.  I know you were mentioning having a contact at a particular school.  We understand that that's tricky, so we are also trying to make it—the sponsoring process—such that say you want to sponsor 10 memberships, you could go to maybe the five schools that are near you.  If there are 10 teachers of chemistry at those schools, you could sponsor the membership.  But if it turns out that there weren’t 10 people who are going to take you up on it, your local section could be refunded for the difference.  

So, for example, if only six of them were used, then you could still be refunded for those remaining four.  Then you wouldn't have to necessarily know that person personally, which I think to your point, is a little bit trickier.
JoAnna Hinton:
Right.  I think I'm following you.  But, I mean, if I decided 10 and go to five schools, but then that means me visiting the five schools to do this.  I know that we're not supposed to—okay.  So, I have my e-roster.

Adam Boyd:
Right.  
JoAnna Hinton:
It sounds like you have electronic databases with the high school teachers, but that's not something that you can just share with us.  
Adam Boyd:
Well, actually, unfortunately we don't really have a database.  What we do is work with a marketing company that keeps pretty good lists, especially for chemistry.  So, what we could do is send out a message saying, hey, if you're interested in receiving a sponsored membership in this particular area, like Toledo for example, and then try to get in touch with teachers that way.  But, it would have to be a pretty targeted affair and then we could probably pair those people up with local stations that are interested in doing the sponsoring.  


So, we could work with you to make it happen, but we don't unfortunately yet have a list of all chemistry teachers across the country. 
JoAnna Hinton:
Well, right, and of course they change.  I have been doing some data mining and it is very labor-intensive.  But, we also sponsor Chemistry Olympiad and that has to go out to high school teachers as well, but it just doesn't seem like that there's a good central database for even, in my section, which is relatively small compared to some others of high school teachers.  

Adam Boyd:
Sure.

JoAnna Hinton:
So, I'm happy to work with you and visit the www.teachchemistry.org/sponsor so at least we can sponsor some and get started.  So thank you very much.  I think it going to be a great program.  
Adam Boyd:
All right.  Thank you very much.  
Operator:          
Our next question is coming to come from Lissa Dulany.  Please go ahead.  
Lissa Dulany:
Yes.  Hi.  I'm with the Georgia local section and we had already decided as a section to sponsor teachers, and have gathered various lists that we have created in the past.  So, is the best way to do this is to go to the website and the local section sends the ACS a check and say we want to sponsor teachers, or how does that work?  Or should we talk to you specifically?  
Adam Boyd:
Well, we can talk specifically.  I think they're two processes.  If you know or you feel confident that you can find the teachers in your area—and maybe that's the case for you and I hope it is, because that's easy—if that's the case, then all you need to do is contact ACS Member Services, and that number can be found on the www.teachchemistry.org or the AACT website.  You would contact them and then they would basically sell you these sponsorship cards and then you could give the sponsorship card to a teacher and they would redeem it.  That’s basically how the process would work.


So, you wouldn't send the check directly to ACS.  You would just pay, either if you have a purchase card or something like, right through Member Services; they would send you the card so that you can then distribute.  
Lissa Dulany:
Okay.  Is this something that could be done electronically, because all we have are e-mail addresses for teachers.  We have a letter ready to go out to this list but we're not going to be actually visiting the schools.  
Adam Boyd:
Yes.  It's possible that it could be.  Let me inquire with our staff and see if we can make that work.  
Lissa Dulany:
Okay.  Great.  
Adam Boyd:
Thank you.  
Lissa Dulany:
Thank you.  
Operator:          
Our next question is going to come from Bryan Balazs.  Please go ahead.  
Bryan Balazs:
Yes.  Hi, Adam.  This is Bryan from the California section.

Adam Boyd:
Hey, Bryan.
Bryan Balazs:
I assume to recall there's about somewhere in the order of 30,000 to 40,000 to 50,000 high schools across the U.S., and certainly a lot more science teachers at the elementary and middle school levels.  What's the strategy that you're going to use to reach out to advertise this program for them?   You obviously have a website and I was just looking at it, but is there an overall strategy to try and reach these folks? Obviously, the strength of a member organization is related to how many members you have.  
Adam Boyd:
Yes.  Absolutely.  Great question, Bryan.  Definitely there is, and I think what we recognize is in the beginning the people— this is, you know, so it's a K-12 organization; anybody's welcome to join, but it's primarily serving the K-12 audience.  We recognized in the very beginning that's most likely to be high school chemistry teachers because they think of themselves mostly as chemistry teachers even though we totally understand that chemistry is being taught at the middle school level and also at the elementary school level.

So right now, we're trying to put a lot of focus on to specifically reaching high school teachers and there's a number of ways that we've done that.  I mentioned we've already sent out mailings to as many high school teachers that we could get our hands on, about 20,000 teachers, and that mailing was sent twice.

We're also, of course, having the advantage of taking advantage of the ACS Network, using local sections to help get involved, and of course there are many other ways.  So for example, there have been ads in Chemical & Engineering News which is a way of getting out through the ACS channels.  There are lots of other education programs like this that dovetail with it, and so we're making use of those as much as we can.  So those are a few ways.  

Other ways include going directly to district science supervisors.  That's another thing we're doing.  Of course, social media is prominent and that's another thing that we'll be working on.  Then also just trying to do press releases and things like that.  So, there's a number of ways, and I'm sure I've forgotten a few or left a few out, but definitely we're trying to, as much as possible, make use of people that have previous e-mailing lists or other programs that we can leverage AACT to make sure we get the word out.

Bryan Balazs:
Okay.  Great.  Well, it sounds like you're thinking about it, so that's a good start.  Thank you.  
Adam Boyd:
Thanks.  
Operator:          
Our next question is going to come from Martin Rudd. Please go ahead.  
Martin Rudd:
Hi, there.  Martin Rudd, Northeast Wisconsin local section and Chair of Local Section Activities Committee.  Just wanted to let you know that the Local Section Activities Committee will be offering a nano grant program for local sections in January to provide a small amount of money to host an event that is aimed at bringing together teachers of chemistry in your local section; so although it doesn't solve the problem with how you're going to contact all of those teachers of chemistry, there will be small grants available for local sections to get those teachers together to host an evening, a dinner, an event, some sort of remote access activity that you can hold together so that you can let your teachers of chemistry, both know about AACT and how your local section may be prepared at that time to support them and engage them in the local section.  
Adam Boyd:
Thanks, Martin.  I think that's fantastic news.  We're really happy to hear that and I think it's great maybe to have a little bit of money set aside that—so folks can jump into that.  You know, we're really excited for those kinds of interactions to happen and to catalyze them as much as we can.

Operator:          
There no more questions.  Well, we have another question from Martha Dibblee.  Please go ahead.  
Martha Dibblee:
Yes.  Just so that people know, most State School Departments of Education have a free online directory of all of the schools, private and public, and this is what I did, personally.  I went through this 150-page directory and pulled out all the school districts.  

We were advised by the Department of Education in Oregon that the best way to contact teachers is to go through the school districts and the principals rather than the teachers themselves because many times the teachers are so overwhelmed with e-mails that contacting them directly needs to be done by snail mail or through their principals or their administrators, and so this is what we've been doing and it appears to be working.  
Adam Boyd:
Hi, Martha.  That's really good to hear.  Yes.  I think there are a number ways that it can possibly be done; and I think somebody mentioned earlier, one of the challenges can sometimes be that there's turnover or that things could change and so that can be tricky.  But, I agree that I think going through the local groups or the local Departments of Education, I think that could be one strategy for reaching out to teachers.

Operator:          
There are no questions in queue at this time.  
Adam Boyd:
Okay.  Wonderful.  Well, again, I just wanted to mention to everybody that there's going to be a transcript of today's webinar and it's also going to be posted to ACS.org within 10 days.  Then, also everybody's going to receive an announcement, your local sections that is, about when that's available.  So, thanks everybody for your time and your interest in the AACT.  
Operator:          
I do apologize, Mr. Boyd.  JoAnna Hinton has another question.  
Adam Boyd:
Yes.  That's no problem.

JoAnna Hinton:
Well, hi.

Joanna Hanton:
Yes.  Thank you.  Again, from the Toledo Local Section, you had mentioned Sam Kean.  
Adam Boyd:
Yes.  
JoAnna Hinton:
You fell short of—I can't backtrack on your slides, but doing some sort of video for you.  
Adam Boyd:
Yes.  You’re asking about his video series that we put together?  
JoAnna Hinton:
Right.  So, those are available on the website for teachers already to access?  
Adam Boyd:
Yes.  That's right.  Right now there are eight of those videos that are ready to go, and in fact, there's one of them that is unlocked and that anybody can go view.  But, you know, much of the content is for members-only.  Of course, we don't want to give everything away for free, but there are definitely some places that you can go—and you'll probably notice that if you go to the website, most of the high-level pages that you're able to access, it's only when you get down to the sort of specific file, like if you're looking at a specific video, for example, where they would be locked for members-only.  

But, yes, there's already a bunch of video content.  There are eight in that series.  There are four in another series.  There are 10 in another series.  So, there's a fair amount of content even at this point.  
JoAnna Hinton:
Well, that's really great.  We're very fortunate in Toledo.  He has agreed to come and speak here…

Adam Boyd:
Great.

JoAnna Hinton:
…because we couldn't get to San Francisco to hear him.

Adam Boyd:
Right.

JoAnna Hinton:
I had posed the question to him about visiting high schools, but I can now understand, well, you know, he doesn't have the time but he's available through AACT and the videos, at least for them to hear him directly if they can't come to our talk.  
Adam Boyd:
Yes.  I think that's a great point.  So, it's sort of like he can be in all places at all times.  
JoAnna Hinton:
Right.  I guess one other thing.  I've found a lot of satisfaction.  I've really enjoyed the chemical reactions video series.  I don't know if that's through your group or who it is at ACS, but they are really wonderful.  
Adam Boyd:
Yes.  I agree.  They are.  So, you'll be happy to know that it's through ACS and so it's the Office of Public Affairs, and so they put those videos together.  In fact, they produced almost all the videos that were launched so you'll find that they have a similar style and were produced with the same staff.  
JoAnna Hinton:
Yes.  Well, way to go.  So, I look forward to looking at the videos for AACT too.  Thank you.

Adam Boyd:
Wonderful.  Thanks.  
Operator:          
There are no more questions in queue at this time.  
Adam Boyd:
Okay.  All right.  Well, if there aren't any further questions, again, I just want to thank everybody for their time and for their interest in AACT and your support of it.  

We touched on several things so if there's something that you feel like you weren't clear about, as I said, please do feel free to contact me or contact the rest of the staff any time and we're happy to help you, especially if it pertains to sponsoring teachers or you're trying to find teachers in your area, we're happy to work directly with you to sort that out and make sure that that's successful.  But, yes, thanks again and best of luck.
Operator:          
Ladies and gentlemen, this completes your webinar.  You may all disconnect and hope you have a wonderful evening.

